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LNMC  MINUTES 
October 10, 2017
At the CHARLES MACK CITIZENS CENTER, Mooresville, NC
Lake Norman Marine Commissioners:
Bill Young 

             Chairman 
John Gerke


Catawba County

Billy Wilson


Iredell County
Michael Hughes


Lincoln County 
Dennis Eddinger            

Mecklenburg County 
Staff:
Ron Shoultz 


Executive Director (Absent)
Morris Sample


Assistant Director

Bob Elliott


Assistant Director 
Angela Palmer 


Administrator
Call to Order
A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order by Chairman Bill Young.  
All in attendance rose to salute the flag and repeat together the Pledge of Allegiance.
Minutes

After a review of the minutes from the September 11, 2017 meeting, Commissioner Gerke made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, Commissioner Wilson seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.
Reports – LNMC Executive Director
In the absence of Executive Director Ron Shoultz, Assistant Director Morris Sample reported there hasn’t been much activity, but still receiving a number of calls regarding wake boats. Please call law enforcement with any complaints as they are the only ones who can take any action. Morris will be taking over the assistant executive director position from Bob Elliott.
REPORTS - ENFORCEMENT

Cornelius Police Department
Lieutenant Steve Davis reported activity is slowing down. There were 23 calls for service with an average response time of 13 minutes. As colder weather comes in they will be focusing more on zone checks and crime prevention. Increase in suspicious vessels shinning lights due to fishing season. CPD conducted a 2 day Maritime Swat Training in partnership with NMLEAS and the North Meck Swat Team. There was one OWI arrest where the operator blew a .16, twice the legal limit.
Iredell County Sheriff
No Report
Catawba County
Officer Baxter Rogue reported hours eased up this month. 200 land hours 88 water hours. 
Lincoln County

No report - John Isaacs absent 
N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission
Sargent Ron Robertson reported hunting season has kicked off and has been very busy. Officer Strickland has been promoted to Sargent and Iredell will be getting a new officer. The first duck season took place Oct. 4-7. No complaints. No citations or warnings issued. Next two seasons will be Nov 11-Dec 2, Dec 16-Jan 27. Feb 3 and Feb 10 youth days (youth under 18). Oct 4-14 Goose Season and the next will be Nov 11-Dec 2, Dec 16-Feb 10. ½ hour before sunrise until sunset. Complaints please call 

1-800-662-7137 directly to dispatch.
Reports – Lake Issues
Duke Energy
Joe Klutzz – absent – Duke Energy rep reported today’s level is 96.2 which is below target of 98. There has been no rain and an outage at the nuclear plant.   
Coast Guard Auxiliary Division 26

Steve Riggan absent, Mr. Sample reported in his absence. There were 12 on the water patrol missions and 41.2 hours on the water. There were 8 vessel safety checks performed. Training was held in September and 2 new CGAUX Coxswains were qualified. This will increase ability to perform patrols on Lake Norman. Patrols are planned for early October for regatta events at PYC. At least 2 CGAUX units will participate in the Nov 11th Veterans Day parade in Huntersville. 
Lake Norman Sail and Power Squadron
Lou Schwartz reported the boating season has slowed down. The last lunch bunch will be Oct.25th. Leaf Peeping Cruise will be Nov. 4th.  Cruise to the top of the lake as far as lake levels will permit and then have lunch in a cove by the state park. Preparing for 2018, working on the budget, calendar and nominations. At the meeting tomorrow night, Oct. 10th a new meeting location will be announced. Oct 21-22 will be the district fall conference in Durham, NC. All educational classes for 2017 are complete.
Mecklenburg County Parks and Rec.
Peter Cook was absent - No Report
Island Habitat Program
Commissioner Billy Wilson reported for Gene Vaughn that though boating season is slowing down wildlife activities are picking up. On 10/14/17 they will plant button bushes near the 150 bridge. Volunteer opportunities are still available.
Water Quality/Erosion/Buffers/Illegal Discharge
Mecklenburg County Water Quality
Dave Ferguson was absent.
NC Wildlife Federation
Commissioner Billy Wilson reported they just wrapped up the Oyster Fest and broke last years record raising over $30,000.  The next event will be Laketoberfest on Saturday, Oct. 21st 4:00pm-9:00pm at Bailey Road Park.
Comments from the Public:
· Laney Quirk - Complaints of wake violations in cove off Hager’s creek. Called sheriff multiple times over the past month and appreciated their response. Boating traffic has diminished, but worried about 2018. 

· Jeff Quirk - Would like to thank law enforcement for responding to complaints. Want to look ahead to 2018 season. Recommend looking at whether there is adequate law enforcement on the lake.
· Charlotte – concerned about the high water level in the spring and the wake boat activity. The waves are getting bigger and are disastrous to docks and shorelines. Concerned about safety. Can’t even sit on their dock as wake boats are only 20’ off the dock making a 5’ wake. Something has to be done.

Committee Reports:
ATON Committee
Morris Sample reported
the change for reporting lake markers. All reports should be reported at lnmc@lnmc.org. There is a list on the website under the aids to navigation report. Channel Marker 2 light out. 3 tiers – immediate attention, needs maintenance (faded signs), future improvements. Looking for volunteers to “adopt” navigational aids to provide feedback when a report is received. 80 channel markers and 56 shoal markers.
Hydrilla Committee

No report
Education
No Report
Charter Boat Committee 
John Gerke - No Report
No Wake Buoys
No Report
Rafting Committee

No Report 
Applications

No-Wake Buoy Requests
None
Rafting Applications 
None
Other Applications
None
Variances
None
PERMITS 
None
FERC Applications
Applications for approval: 

Administrative Matters
4th quarter financial report will be presented in November.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at  1937 by Chairman Bill Young.

